Dorridge Surgery PPG
Minutes of meeting held on Monday 8th August 2016 at 7.00pm   at the surgery

1. Apologies
Gerald had sent his apologies.

Ben Phillips who is interested in Physiotherapy as a career had been invited  to this meeting as a potential new member of the group.

2. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated by email and were taken as read.

Ian had amended the version on the website to include the name of the girl who helped him with his presentation to the AGM of the CCG

Revision of the practice leaflet was still ongoing

3. Overview of Ambulance performance.
Ian reported on the presentation from West Midlands Ambulance service which was given at the last PPG forum.  He will circulate the minutes of this meeting when they become available and this will include a full copy of the powerpoint presentation. Though it covers a huge area, changes made over the last few years seem to be improving efficiency and the service is meeting most of its targets.  There is a High Intensity Users project which is trying to  reduce the excessive demands made by a very few patients.

4. Discharge from Hospital. 
Margaret said that when she worked as a district nurse GPs visited patients routinely when they were sent home from hospital. Amanda said that though it was not possible to visit every patient she could reassure Margaret that all  discharge summaries were always checked immediately they were received so that appropriate action – which might be a prescription or a phone call instead of a visit – was taken in each case

5. Phlebotomy.   
Ian reported that at the moment the Phlebotomy service was likely to continue  be based at Solihull hospital.

6. Clarification on information available to patients who are not on the Internet.
Amanda said that they are trying to provide a folder of updated information about conditions and facilities available locally in the surgery for patients.  It was suggested that a laminated copy of  any newsletters etc that are put on the website should also be available for patients in the waiting room.  
7. Virtual PPG
Ian had circulated a notice about the patient reference group which he was intending to put on the home page of the website.  It was agreed that it would be a good idea for this to go ahead.  The reference group will not be answering medical problems or handling complaints about the surgery but will aim to be a forum for patients to offer constructive suggestions  and to provide feedback about services.

Amanda agreed to send text messages to patients to alert them about the existence of the group.

She also said she would put up a notice in the surgery and advertise it on the Flu Saturdays

Ian is planning to produce newsletters which can be sent to new members of the reference group.  The 'Pulse of Dorridge' was suggested as a possible title for the newsletter.

8. Surgery News.
Three new  GP trainees have started at the surgery in the last month. Two will be staying for 4 months and one for 6 months

The Flu clinics will be held on Saturdays 8 and 22 October with a possible later date of 19 November.  This year they will run from 8am to 12 noon with each one being split into two  2 hour sessions
9. AOB
Mary and Adelaide will attend their last PPG meeting in September.  Ian thanked them for their input over the last 2 years

10. Date of next meeting 
Monday 5th September at 7.00pm
